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‘As a Caring Community, we learn and grow’. 
  

Dear Parents/Carers and Roose Families, 
 
Everyone at Roose is starting to get excited about Christmas and all the up and coming activities 
and events we have planned. Please see below for updates and information – it is a busy few 
months! 
 
Staffing 
We are saying goodbye to Mrs Claire Hayes at the end of November. Claire has been covering 
release time for Mrs Andrews SENCo role and Mrs Hazzard in her deputy head role. We thank her 
for her hard work and support over the past few months. 
 
Christmas help 
We have had a kind offer of support for any Roose families who are struggling this Christmas. An 
anonymous donor has offered to help purchase some Christmas presents if needed. Please see 
Mrs Redhead if you need any help and this will be dealt with discreetly and confidentially. 
 
Parent Meetings 
Thank you to everyone who attended a meeting with their child’s teacher. This is a lovely 
opportunity to catch up on your child’s welfare and education. If you were unable to make an 
appointment, please contact your child’s teacher via Seesaw or telephone and they will be happy 
to see you. 
 
Dates for this half term so far….. 
 

Date event 

Wednesday 30th November 4.30 – 6pm  PTA KS1 disco 

Thursday 1st December 4.30 – 6pm PTA KS2 disco 

Wednesday 7th December Nursery Nativity 2pm – tickets will be sent out 

Thursday 8th December Nursery nativity 10am – tickets will be sent out 

Thursday 8th December Non-uniform/Christmas jumper day – chocolate 
donation for the chocolate tombola! 

Thursday 8th December Year 6 primary engagement day at Furness 
College 

Friday 9th December Chocolate Tombola – £1 for 3 goes 

Tuesday 13th December Pantomime visit at Forum 28 – please pay via 
Lunchshop 

Tuesday 13th December - pm KS1 Christmas party 

Wednesday 14th December Christmas Dinner Day – please book via 
Lunchshop 

Thursday 15th December – 5pm Nativity – tickets will be sent out 

Friday 16th December - AM Year 3 and 4 Christmas party 
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Friday 16th December – 2pm Nativity – tickets will be sent out 

Monday 19th December – 10am Violin concert for year 4 parents 

Monday 19th December - pm Year 5 and 6 Christmas party 

Tuesday 20th December – 9am Christingle service led by year 5 for the whole 
school. Please stay for coffee and mince pies 
afterwards 

Tuesday 20th December 2pm Finish for Christmas 
 

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Children return to school at 8.45am 

 
Pantomime 
We are excited to be going to Cinderella as a whole school with Roose nursery coming too. This 
will take place on Tuesday 13th December in the morning and is a lovely treat for the children to 
enjoy together. Please pay a contribution of £14 via Lunchshop before Wednesday 7th December, 
thank you. Please can you let your child’s teacher know if they are not going so we can arrange 
cover in school – thank you. 
 
Absence and lateness 
We hope you received and read the letter last week from the County Council regarding absence 
during term time. Please can families try to have children in school on time as many intervention 
groups and activities start straight away – thank you for your support with this. 
 
Class assemblies and dates 
2nd December – year 4 
 
Clubs 
Curriculum clubs are finishing this week for the term. There will be a new letter sent out in the 
spring offering a range of clubs which children can select from. 
 
Parking 
The council are hopefully coming out soon to re-paint the markings at the front of school 
correctly over the playground gate. Our local PC Martin Hayes has been supporting school with 
this and we hope to be able to move forward with additional road safety support in place. 
 
As always, please remember we are always here to help and support our families so please 
contact us if we can help with anything. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Jenny Redhead 
Head teacher 


